

May 20, 2021

To our Friends in Chattanooga,

The Tennessee REALTORS® family was saddened to learn of the passing of state Rep. Mike Carter of Hamilton County, who served the 29th District in the Tennessee House of Representatives from his election in 2012 until his death on May 15.

Rep. Carter was not only a friend and valued public servant to many in his district and within the Greater Chattanooga REALTORS® community, but also to his fellow legislators in the General Assembly and to many others throughout Tennessee and beyond.

Among numerous distinctions, Rep. Carter was an advocate of many of the issues that we hold dear as real estate professionals, including low taxes, small-business opportunity, growth and development, and housing availability.

Our hearts and prayers are with Rep. Carter's family and loved ones during this sad time.

Sincerely yours,

Alexander Bynum

2021 President

**Angela Shields** 

CEO